TOWN of WOOLSEY
Regular Meeting July 11, 2022

Mayor Laggis opened the public hearing at 7:00. Personnel statements from employees and
verification of residency prior to the past year was received just before the hearing. Council

would like the new owner, Abbas Dharani to come in so that they can meet him and to hear
the plans for the future.

Hearing closed at 7:20 and the monthly meeting was opened.

Agenda Changes

Agreed Upon Procedures. Councilman Smith made motion to approve the agenda change
and was seconded by Councilman Carden. Councilman Wright concurred and motion
passed. Mayor Laggis went ahead and told Council that the report was filed electronically to
the state and, once again, we are a Qualified Local Government.

Minutes of Meeting

Councilman Wright made motion to approve the May meeting minutes and was seconded
by Councilman Carden. Councilman Smith concurred and motion passed.

Financial Report

Mayor Laggis mentioned that there was a receipt in the Financial Report for the Mayor’s
breakfast. They meet periodically during the year and take turns picking up the check.
Councilman Smith made a motion to approve the May Financial Report as submitted.
Councilman Carden seconded him. Councilman Wright concurred and motion passed
unanimously.

Old Business

1. SPLOST Update — Mayor Laggis had a discussion with Steve Rapson regarding the
potential sidewalk project in Woolsey. The project was not on the list that was being turned
in, but was told that it does not mean that it wouldn’t be done. If the SPLOST passes, Mr.
Rapson told the Mayor that the county would find a way to get it done and emailed the
Mayor saying as such. Councilman Wright asked what the Town’s share would be if not
joined in with the County and Mayor Laggis replied that it is too early to know, but the
County is of the belief that Woolsey would not qualify on their own. GMA disagrees with this.
The ARPA funds that we have given to the County could be used towards this project.
Councilman Carden remarked that we need to pick our battles and the Mayor concurred
saying that it's a delicate balance of working independently and working with the County.

2. Other — GoDaddy will now be hosting the website. Also, the culvert will be replaced on
Anna Lane.

New Business

1. Alcohol License — Councilman Wright made a motion to issue tentative approval of the
new alcohol license based on review of all documentation that came in late today and



payment of $1,150 in fees. He was seconded by Councilman Carden and Councilman
Smith concurred. Motion passed unanimously. Clerk was asked to invite Mr. Dharani to the
next meeting.

2. 6-Month Financial Update — Councilman Wright asked about the increase in the utility
costs and was told that it was probably due to the building being used much more
frequently.

With no more business to come in front of the Council, Councilman Wright made a motion to
adjourn the meeting. He was seconded by Councilman Carden. Councilman Smith agreed
and motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Stacey Collins, Town Clerk



